
The mission of the Ulster County Comptroller’s Office is to serve as an independent agency of the people, to protect the public interest by
monitoring County government and to assess and report on the degree to which its operation is economical, efficient and its financial
condition sound.

ULSTER COUNTY 
COMPTROLLER’S OFFICE 
Elliott Auerbach, Comptroller 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

October 17, 2016 

Childcare and Development Block Grant Follow Up Review 



1

ULSTER COUNTY
OFFICE OF THE COMPTROLLER

POBOX 1800
KINGSTON, NEW YORK 12402

Telephone (845) 331 8774 Fax (845) 340 3697

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

October 17, 2016

 

Evan Gallo, Esq.
Deputy Comptroller

Alicia DeMarco, CPA
Director of Internal Audit &

Control

Elliott Auerbach
Comptroller



2

Background  
 

 
 
Objectives  
 

Summary of Recommendations and Management Action Plans 
 

Recommendation #1
Finding: Paying Provider that is no Longer Active

Current Status – Fully Implemented
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Recommendation #2
Finding: Calculation of Invoices Submitted by Providers

Current Status – Fully Implemented
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Recommendation #3
Finding: Calculation of Family Share

Current Status – Fully Implemented

Recommendation #4
Finding: Market Rate Differences

Provider Rate Verification
rate 

Current Status – Fully Implemented

Recommendation #5
Findings: Altered Files after Payment and Lack of Separation
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Current Status – Fully Implemented

Scope  
 

Conclusion 
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Appendix
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 Management’s Response 
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MEMORANDUM 

To: Alicia DeMarco, Director of Internal Audit & Control 

From: Michael  A. Iapoce, Commissioner UCDSS 
           Cynthia Beisel, Deputy Commissioner UCDSS 

Cc: Ken Crannell, Deputy County Executive Elizabeth Weredyck, Senior Auditor, Elliott       
Auerbach, Comptroller, Marijane Knudsen, Director of Economic Supports, Maria 
Ruffner, Senior Social Welfare Examiner, Daycare Unit 

Date: October 14, 2016

Re: Response to Childcare and Development Block Grant Follow Up Review  

Thank you for your follow up review of the Childcare and Development Block Grant and 
for the opportunity to respond to the draft.

We appreciate your acknowledgement of our staff’s attention to detail, commitment to 
improving all aspects of the program and their exemplary work.  We are also pleased by 
your recognition and appreciation of their professionalism and diligence during the audit.   

We are extremely proud of our staff for their administration of such a complicated and 
essential program.       

We would also like to take this opportunity to recognize the professionalism of the follow 
up review team.  




